
 

 

 
OUTLINE 
 
On 26 November NHS England launched a consultation on the next steps for 
Integrated Care Systems in England.  It closes on 8 Jan 2021.  City and 
Hackney’s Integrated Care Board Members are contributing to a single formal 
response from the NEL system. 
 
NHS England is asking respondents to choose one of two possible options for 
enshrining ICSs in legislation, without triggering a distracting (their words) top-
down re-organisation: 
 
Option 1: a statutory committee model with an Accountable Officer that 
binds together current statutory organisations. 
 
Option 2: a statutory corporate NHS body model that additionally brings 
CCG statutory functions into the ICS.  (their preferred option) 
 
Attached please find:   
 

1.) Integrated Care – next steps to building strong and effective Integrated  
Care Systems across England – the consultation document from NHSE 

2.) East London Health and Care Partnership’s summary of the proposals 
and comments on implications and next steps, which went to the 
December meeting of City & Hackney ICB 

3.) A briefing to City and Hackney’s ICBs on the transitional governance 
plans from January (for their Dec meeting) 

4.) NHS Providers produced a briefing on 26 Nov setting out their own 
position on the changes 

 
Invited for this item are the Chair and MD or City and Hackney CCG and the 
Cabinet Member for Health, Social Care and Leisure 
 
ACTION 
 
The Commission is requested to give consideration to the briefing and make 
any recommendations as necessary to the Cabinet Member.   
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